
NEOkla Minutes  December 12, 2017  
 
Board members present were Todd Swain – RE, Jason Baney – Asst. RE, 
Kathryn Roemer – Treasurer, Betty Martin – Secretary, Neil Cox, Jeff Maize, 
James Stowers, and George Walker.  The minutes of the November meeting and 
the treasurer’s report were approved as presented. 
 
Solo Report – Jeff Maize: The schedule for 2018 is in progress. 
 
Club Racing Report – Neil Cox: AVRG will hold two events at Hallett in 2018, a 
Super Tour on April 7-8 and a double regional on Memorial Day weekend.  There 
is a track inspection scheduled soon, and we’re hoping to run the September 
event clockwise (backwards).  No changes have been announced for Runoffs 
qualifying for 2018. 
 
Road Rally – Garry Deaton:  Garry thanked everybody for their support this 
year.  James Stowers has volunteered to help him in 2018.  Garry requested a 
budget of $1200.00 for 5 events.  Betty Martin moved to approve a $1200.00 rally 
budget for 2018.  George Walker seconded.  Motion carried.  Garry is planning a 
rally school on February 3. 
 
Rally Cross – Jason Baney:  The Club is hoping to have some events in 2018. 
 
Old Business: The Awards Party will be held on January 27 from 6-10 P.M. at 
Burnco, 1728 S. Boston.  Registration will be available on Motorsportreg.com. 
 
New Business:  
 
Betty Martin moved to forgo the February Club Meeting.  Neil Cox seconded.  
Motion carried 
 
Neil Cox moved to pay the registration fees, one transportation and hotel fees for 
Jeff and Amanda Maize to attend the National Convention.  Betty Martin 
seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
The MIDIV Convention will be held February 9, hosted by KC Region.  NEOkla 
will pay registration fees for all NEOkla Region of Record members who attend.  
Registration is available at Motorsportreg.com.  Do not pay when registering 
online. 
 
Meeting adjourned. 
 
Betty Martin, Secretary 
 
 
 


